Historian Report

Spring 2023 BOD/AC Meeting

Tan-Tar-A Conference Center

April 15, 2023

The History Room's archive display was presented at the 2023 Conference during Thursday and Friday sessions from 8 am to 5 pm. The Historian was so engaged with the activities and purpose of the room that he missed his first ever Retired Members Coffee but plans to make up for it next January with an extra cup of java. The two day-long sessions received significant traffic, especially from students in honor ensembles. Among these visitors were returning All-State performers, who were excited to see their 2022 ensemble's concerts as part of the media presentation.

The Historian secured the 2023 Music In Our Schools Month proclamation from Governor Parson's office and shared it with MMEA leadership, and also with the membership through social media. The Governor's office once again declined to include verbiage noting MMEA's superior membership numbers when compared to Kansas. Along with the already-filed MIOSM proclamation, the archives anticipate delivery of the complete library of 2023 MMEA honor ensemble performances sometime during April. At least four years of DVDs are brought to the Conference site each year for display as part of the History Room's media presentation.

Board Vice-Presidents are encouraged to contact the Historian for information on past All-State ensembles (specifically the All-Collegiate groups, which are a new cycle of ensembles for each College/University VP) and for program samples that might assist the selected honor ensembles for each VP area. We are still fortunate to have printed programs from each performing ensemble and the proposed program for each in the conference program, although several performing groups are also offering their printed programs through a QR code for the convenience of members. Should an honor group present only the QR option in the future, please notify me so that a print copy can be included in the program file. In that same vein, the MMEA President-Elect and the Historian are currently working to create digital files of past performances to assist honor groups in music selection. Many of this year's performing groups indicated a desire to avoid repetition of not only the past year's performance selections by other ensembles, but also to ensure that their programs were completely fresh in scope and offered new literature to the membership.

The effort continues to “Put Claude In The Hall” of famous Missourians. This is an advocacy effort that can be taken up by anyone in the membership, simply by contacting one's own state representative.

The “In Memoriam” poster honoring Buddy Hannaford and Robert Meeks was displayed at the history room. Photos and text from the poster will be included in the spring issue of the MSM. It is the practice of the memorial project to only include members from the previous year, and, while it seems timely to do so, anyone who has passed away in the early months of the current year are honored at the following year's exhibit. The project depends largely on the help of the membership, and district presidents can assist greatly by identifying long-retired members from their area of the state.

Certificates for 25-year Service Awards were presented to Ed Lammers and Laura Smith during the Friday evening general session. District Presidents are encouraged to seek out longtime music educators in their districts and direct each to the recognition page of the MMEA website.

Marvin Manring, Historian 
